Safety, Law and Order Meeting

1 October 2016 Department of Illinois Bloomington, IL

- The meeting was called to order at 12:50 PM with a salute to the colors.
- All but one of the Divisions Representatives were in attendance with David Harris of the 23rd district being excused.
- Gary Jensen stopped by and we had a brief discussion about the ordering process for shirts for next year's school.
- Commander Stanton Vice Commander Henderson stopped in with greetings from department and briefly discussed the importance of attendance at committee meetings and the possibility of paying mileage for an alternate if a member is unable to attend to assure that information gets back the divisions and districts.
- Topics of discussion included:
 - Updating all dates, names and other information on Youth Police School (YPS), Law Enforcement & Fire Fighter of the Year Applications. It was agreed that cellphones will be included in the ban of electronic items for attendees.
 - Review of what did and did not work during this last year's Youth Police School. We discussed
 the possibility of adding a second session if the number of applications continues to increase but
 due to short window of time available it would be difficult.
 - We are looking at a possible Cadet Class for 2017 of around 50-55.
 - O This year's school is scheduled to return to the Illinois State Police Academy with the dates set for 25-30 June 2017 and the cost still at \$250.
 - o The cutoff date for all applications is 26 May 2017.
 - We discussed the possibility of adding a small scholarship if our finances continue to do well.
- The meeting was closed in regular form at 2:15 PM

Submitted by Ron Payne Vice Chairman Safety Law and Order